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Over the last two meetings of the Parish Council (PC), we have been concerned with ensuring that the works we have commissioned from the County Council and others are completed.  Villagers will have noticed that the improvements to the jitty between Main Street and Back lane have now been done: the steps are more even and a rail provided.  We hope this makes them much safer, especially in frosty weather.  Trees overhanging Back Lane have also been cut back, improving visibility, and we have taken up a complaint about ivy overhanging the sight-line at the junction of Long Itchington and Marton Roads. The bus shelter frame has been erected and we look forwards to seeing it being roofed and enclosed in the near future, with noticeboards on both sides of the rear wall.
This is the good news; less welcome is the delay in getting the improved speed signage at the entrances to the village.  We were informed by the County Council that this work will not be done until the end of January.  This is very disappointing and we will endeavour to pursue this.

New planning legislation allows localities to pursue their own Neighbourhood Plans, although it is expected that small villages such as Birdingbury may well not need to do this.  However, it might be necessary to update our Parish Plan next year, and we are seeking further guidance on this from Rugby Borough Council, by inviting a planning officer to attend our next meeting in January.

Setting the Precept for next year is something that the PC traditionally does at the November meeting.  However new guidance on what may be allowed is not due until the New Year.  At our meeting on 20th November we discussed this issue at length.  It is five years since the Parish Council put up the precept (the money raised locally to pay for work in the Parish) and inflation and the completion of a variety of improvements in the village have meant that the precept of £5,817 no longer covers our regular predicted expenditure.  It was therefore unanimously decided to seek an increase to £6,200, but with the proviso that this may well not be allowed by Government regulation.  The proposed increase would mean an average increase per household of around £2 per year, and would allow the PC to respond to emerging local needs, ensure that we can continue to afford grass-cutting around the village, up-date the Parish Plan if required etc.  Councillors would welcome community views on this matter.  
The PC also agreed to appoint two of its members as Snow Wardens – a role which will be responsible for co-ordinating responses to extreme snow conditions.  Let’s hope they won’t be too necessary over the coming months!

I’d like to finish by wishing all members of the Birdingbury community a happy Christmas and a peaceful, healthy New Year.
Diana Turner, 

Chair of the Parish Council
21.11.12
